UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting March 18, 1974 4:00 p.m., Conference Room

## MINUTES

Present: Dean Hart; Associate Dean Desiderio; Assistant Dean

Geer; Professors Ellis, Goldberg, MacPherson, Muir, Parnall, Reynoso, Romero, Teitelbaum, Utton, Walker.

The meeting was called to order, Dean Hart presiding. Minutes of the meetings of February 18 and 25 and of March 6 and 11 were not approved; in fact, the subject was not raised, although March 6 minutes should be changed to show in paragraph 2. "Faculty Appointments Committee" instead of "Curriculum Committee."

The principal topic of discussion was the filling of faculty positions and the evaluation of recent visitors. Professor Goldberg arrived after the session was under way, but was immediately asked to make his statement on the subject. Although "collegiality" was seldom used, Professor Teitelbaum, in his up— and outspoken manner, entertained with intricate phraseology and terminology. Professor Ellis contributed to the discussion with a self-debating analysis of the attitudes of Mr. Loh as perceived in his interview. An interjection by Professor Goldberg introduced some thought-awakening views as to the tenuous requirements of the methodologist position.

The consensus of all remarks, although unspoken, seemed to be that an effort should be made to tailor the suit to fit the body, even though in several aspects the strength of the material is largely unknown. Further study concerning other candidates will be made.

Dean Hart presented a table of minor study showing the relation of exam grades to exam time. He also announced: Because of recent publicity over law school most court interruptions, the University administration and local court system will be taking a hard look at conduct during faculty meetings, especially while choosing prospective cohorts.

The meeting was enjoyed by all.

Respectably submitted,

Secretary